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Part One - 

It doesn’t take a genius to realize how much the computer game industry has changed in the past twenty-five years. Not only does the industry have better technology, more money and a bigger audience population, but the infrastructure of the industry has also changed. Gone are the days when games were made by a one-man developer and handled the art, the audio and the coding.


Developing games was a discipline, an art to be sure, but no one can deny that things were simpler in the earlier years:

“Back in the 80s two clowns in a garage could put together a hit computer game. This attracted a great many clowns, to be sure, but some of those clowns turned out to be quite creative. The low entry costs of making computer games kept up the creative ferment. But when the entry cost rose beyond the reach of individuals in the 1990s, computer game design became an activity requiring financial muscle and a lot of talented people were shut out of the market.” (Crawford, 1996)


In 1990, Manchester-born Chris Roberts’ and Texas-based Origin Systems released Wing Commander. Crawford marks this out as one of the turning points in the history of computer games. Not in terms of innovation, but in terms of buying market share. Crawford comments:

“in 1990 the typical computer game cost perhaps $150K to create. Wing Commander's budget was much, much larger than this. In most cases, a willingness to raise the stakes by investing more money is of positive benefit to an industry. Everybody else must either call the bet or fold, and the overall quality of product rises.” (Crawford, 1996)


Crawford goes on to say that “it didn’t quite work that way”, and although the issue of whether quality of product has changed (as well as what “quality” is) is subject to debate, the fact remains that the industry is using up more money.

To discover more about the financial aspects of computer game development, this writer made an inquiry at the GameDev.Net message board. According to a poster from Genient Ltd., the typical computer game today costs about two million dollars to develop. (Slide, 2000)

Some have gone off that mark, Wing Commander IV (c. 1995, Origin Systems) reportedly cost twelve million dollars while the recent Diablo II (c. 2000, Blizzard North) is estimated to have cost around nine to ten million dollars. 
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